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Council Officers 
Grand Knight -  
               Bruce Labrecque 
Chaplain - Open 
Dep. G. K.—Bob Dumond  
Chancellor - Brian Wilson 
Warden - Ray Laplume  
Recorder - Joe Levasseur 
Financial Sec - Dave Bouffard 
Treasurer - Bob Roberge  
Lecturer - open  
Advocate - Al Viens 
Inside Guard - Arthur Fortin 
Outside G– Open 
Outside G- Dylan Labrecque 
Trustee 1 year -                  
                       Ray Martineau 
Trustee 2 year– Matt Viens 
Trustee 3 year - Gordon Davis 

Directors 
Program Director - Al Viens  
Faith Director - Dan Lake 
Community Dir - Bob Roberge 
Family Director— open 
Life Director— Gordon Davis 
Membership Dir - B. Labrecque 
Retention Chairman - open 
Vocations Chairman - open  
Public Relations –open 
Kitchen Crews - open 
News Letter & Webmaster -  
          Bob Dumond  
Ins. Agent  - William Weiss 
 

Address 
Holy Family Council 10019  
P.O. Box 7940 Lewiston, ME. 
04243 
- Council Meeting held every 
2nd Tuesday of each month at 
7 p.m. @ Holy Family Church 
Hall. Officer meeting every 
4th Tuesday at 7pm. 
- GK's Cell: (207)576-8374 
Email 
bmlabre@roadrunner.com 
- Editor: Bob Dumond  
E-mail: 
bob.dumond@roadrunner.com  
- Webmaster: Bob Dumond  
Council Website: 
  www.kofccouncil10019.com 
 

September, 2024 

Volume 24, Issue 09 

 

All funds received from our bottle account now are dedicated to be used as prize money for 
the KofC Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest for our Catholic youth. 

Roopers, on Sabattus Street, has an account set up for Holy Family KC and any bottle returns 
can go into that account.  Just tell the attendant you would like the refunds put into the "Holy 
Family KC" account. Thank you for your participation! God Bless! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brothers, 

 I hope everyone has had a wonderful summer. On Wednesday 
August 28, 4 knights and 2 wives got together at Camp Tall Pines 
and served 21 people and 3 staff, pizza. They were very grateful 
and enjoyed plenty of pizza and cookies. I would like to thank all 
who participated in serving and especially the wives. We could not 
do what we do without them and their support. 

 Things will be picking up now that we are getting into        
September. The first thing we have will be our Tootsie Roll Drive. 
We are looking at either September 14th or 21st depending on when 
the stores will allow us to post at their entrances. As with years 
past we will be looking to be at Shaw’s in Lewiston, Lisbon Street 
News and Bourque’s Market. We may have to use both days          
depending on availability. I will let you know more at our business 
meeting on September 10th at 7 PM. I will need volunteers on each 
of those days to stand at the entrances of those stores. Generally, 
the proceeds from the Tootsie Roll Drive go to benefit the SPRED 
Program.  

 We are also planning a Coats for Kids spaghetti supper for 
Saturday, October 5th. I will need volunteers to help set up the hall 
on Friday 10/4 and to help cook, serve and clean up on Saturday 
10/5. This is just the beginning of what will hopefully be a busy 
year. 

* IMPORTANT * 
 At our next business meeting on the 10th, at 7:00PM, we 
will be discussing changing the Bi-Laws as it pertains to getting 
a quorum. Currently it is set at 15. We would like to change 
that number to 8. It is very important that you attend this 
meeting as we normally do not get that many at our meetings. 
Please try to at least make this next meeting. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Bruce Labrecque GK 

https://www.kofccouncil10019.com/
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Gerald N. Bouffard 
April 16, 1938 – July 13, 2024 

 Gerald Normand Bouffard, 86 of Lewiston 
Maine passed away July 13, 2024 with family by his 
side. He was born on April 16th, 1938, the son of    
Fortunat and Yvonne Bouffard. He was educated at 
St Dominic’s high school graduating in 1955 and spent 
the next four in the Navy. He returned to Lewiston 
to find the love of his life Pauline Marchand and   
married May 26th 1962. They   settled in Lewiston 
where they raised three sons. Gerald was a member 
of Holy Family Church and was a 4th Degree member 
of the Knight of Columbus Council 10019. 

        

Brothers and Friends, 

  The District 10 Knights of Columbus (Lewiston, Lisbon and Sabattus) pray 
a monthly rosary every first Wednesday of the month at 6pm at a          
different church location each month.  All are welcome and encouraged to 
participate.  

 This month on Wednesday, September 4 at 6pm, we will be saying the    
Rosary at Holy Family Church, 607 Sabattus Street, Lewiston. 

 Let us prepare by saying the Rosary!  

On Wednesdays, we pray the GLORIOUS MYSTERIES: 

 1st Glorious Mystery: Resurrection 

 2nd Glorious Mystery: Ascension 

 3rd Glorious Mystery: Decent of the Holy Spirit 

 4th Glorious Mystery: Assumption 

 5th Glorious Mystery: Coronation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
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WINNERS ANNOUNCED 

Labor Day - Lobster and Steak Raffle 
Holy Family Council 10019 

 

1st Place: Peggy Shepard - Lewiston 

 12 Lobsters, 12 Steaks, Clams and Corn on the Cob 

 

2nd Place: Kevin Theiss  - Windham 

 2Lobsters, 2Steaks, and 5 lbs Ground Chuck 

 

3rd Place: Pierre Laplume  - Hanscom AFB, Massachusetts 

 2 lbs Ground Chuck and Franks 

LINES, LINES AND MORE LINES! 
 The Holy Family Knights of Columbus took on a project of painting the parking lot lines all 
around the church building. It had been 13 years since it was last done. Most of the lines were faded 
or completely gone.  It took lots of cleaning and measurering to do each space.  It’s not quite finished 
as of the time of this writing. We still have to paint the NO PARKING symbols in several places. 

 Holy Family Council 10019 would like to graciously thank Council 106 (Basilica) for letting 
us borrow their line painting machine and their wheelchair template.  Those handicap parking spots 
really look nice! 

LtoR: Matt Viens, Bob Roberge, Ray Laplume, and painting, our very 
own Al Viens, proving it’s so easy to do even a blind man can do it! 

The “Artists”:  Lto R: Al Viens, Bob Dumond, Bruce Labrecque, Star 
of the show - Wheelchair Man, Ray Laplume and Bob Roberge.  
Missing is Joe Levasseur. 

Photo by Bob Dumond Photo by Matt Viens 
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Prayer for Vocations 
 Loving Father, you sent your Son so that all might come to know the truth 

and be saved.  With the outpouring of the Holy Spirit, you continue his work 
through the Church.  Your Son reminded his disciples that the harvest was indeed 
plentiful but the laborers few.  Following his instructions, we beg you to call many 

to ordained ministry and religious life. Grant them the grace to hear you and to 
respond wholeheartedly.  May Mary Immaculate the mother of your Son, and the 
patroness of our diocese, intercede for us.  We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

Mr. Hoa Nguyen 
4th Year Theology  

(Ordin: 2025) 
Assembly 2516 Sponsored Seminarian 

 

Address: Mt. St. Mary’s Seminary 

16300 Old Emmitsburg Rd. 

Emmitsburg, MO 21727 

Birthday: June 19, 1987 

https://portlanddiocese.org/vocations/
erin-donlon 

https://portlanddiocese.org/vocations/
hoa-tien-nguyen 

Mr. Erin Donlon 
4th Year Theology  

(Ordin: 2025) 
Council 10019 Sponsored Seminarian 

 

Address: Mt. St. Mary’s Seminary 

16300 Old Emmitsburg Rd. 

Emmitsburg, MO 21727 

Birthday: February 17, 1994 

Welcome to our  
SEMINARIAN  

Page! 

These men have given 
up their lives for God. 

Let Us Support Them! 

“I love the poor, the homeless, and the 
children of God. “ 

For a better look at all the seminarians in the Portland Diocese, click here:   https://portlanddiocese.org/seminarians  

https://portlanddiocese.org/vocations/erin-donlon
https://portlanddiocese.org/vocations/erin-donlon
https://portlanddiocese.org/vocations/hoa-tien-nguyen
https://portlanddiocese.org/vocations/hoa-tien-nguyen
https://portlanddiocese.org/seminarians
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Our Parish Seminarian 

Vinh Nguyen 

My name is Vinh Nguyen. I am from Vietnam. I attended 
the College of Arts and Culture and Tourism in Saigon 
with a graphic design major. After I graduated, I 
worked at an advertising company for four years. I came 
to the U.S. in December 2016 and studied English at Ho-
ly Apostles College and Seminary in Connecticut for two 
and a half years and at the Catholic  University of Amer-
ica for one year.  

 My grandfather’s brother, Huan Nguyen, inspired 
me to follow God’s calling. Fr. Huan was a priest in the 
Diocese of Vinh (1914-1973) and was the first diocesan 
priest in my parish. Throughout his life, Fr. Huan moti-
vated young people in his parishes, helping them to dis-
cern vocations to priesthood and religious life. Now, because of the      positive influence of Fr. 
Huan, there are many in my family who are priests and        religious. 

Fun Facts: 
 Hobbies: Fishing, playing soccer, reading, and making rosaries. 

Favorite foods: Carrots, fish, lobsters, pizza. 

Favorite saints: Mary the Mother of Jesus, St. Paul, St. Thérèse of Lisieux, St. Francis, St. John 
Vianney. 

Favorite churches: Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, 
D.C., Basilica of Ss. Peter and Paul in Lewiston, and St. Martin of Tours Church in Millinocket 

Favorite prayer passages: “Lord, make me an instrument of your peace.” (Peace Prayer of Saint Fran-
cis) 

Brothers, Mr. Vinh has started to join our Wednesday morning breakfast group and is a joy to have 
with us.  Welcome! 

LECTIO DIVINA!  IT’S BACK! 
Prince of Peace Parish is excited to announce that the sixth consecutive year of offering the Lectio 
Divina sessions will start in two weeks on Thursday Sept. 5, 2024, 6:30 p.m. @ OUR LADY OF THE 
ROSARY basement Chapel area. 

Please lock this date and time into your calendar, don't miss this event open to ALL who are inter-
ested in pondering deeper into the Words of HOLY SCRIPTURE. Are you tired of listening to how 
awful things are getting, well, come increase peace and happiness found only in our Creators' 
WORD. 

BONUS QUESTION: which one of our Saints recorded this statement; "THERE ARE THOSE WHO 
SEEK KNOWLEDGE; THAT IS CURIOSITY. THERE ARE THOSE WHO SEEK KNOWLEDGE TO BE 
KNOWN BY OTHERS; THAT IS VANITY. THERE ARE THOSE WHO SEEK KNOWLEDGE IN OR-
DER TO SERVE; THAT IS LOVE.". 

Looking forward to seeing you at this session  , hope this personal invitation finds you well, may 
God adorn us with love and compassion, fill us with peace, and renew our minds and hearts in Jesus. 
Amen.  (Ivan the Terrible) 
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Worthy Sir Knights, 
 
 It is my hope that all of you have had a pleasurable 
summer. The assembly will startup again on Tuesday,     
September 10 at 6pm. I look forward to seeing you all again. 
  

If you are a member of Assembly 2516 and would like 
to join our honor guard but need assistance in purchasing 
the new uniform, contact us. We can help. It is my           
understanding the price of the uniform is scheduled to     
increase in September. We also have accessories to outfit 
you as an honor guard member including swords. 
 
Please pray for our military around the world. 
 
God Bless America 
Al Viens - FN 
Rev. Peter C. Conroy Assembly 2516 
 
 

 

Assembly Officers 

Faithful Navigator - Al Viens 

Faithful Friar -  
                    Fr. Patrick Finn 

Faithful Captain -  
                    Brian Wilson 

Faithful Admiral -  
                    Bruce Labrecque 

Faithful Pilot - Ray Laplume 

Faithful Scribe -  
                     Joe Levasseur 

Faithful Comptroller -  
                     Bob Roberge 

Faithful Purser - Dan Lake 

Inner Sentinel -  
Outer Sentinel -  
1 yr. Trustee - Arthur Fortin 

2 yr. Trustee - Ray Martineau 

3 yr. Trustee -  

Commander 

Honor Guard - Dan Lake 

Assembly Meetings 

September thru June 

Business Meetings: Every 2nd 
Tuesday of each month at 6 p.m. 
at HFCH. 

 
Faithful Navigator's Info 
Al Viens - (207) 240-4446 
E-mail: aviens1958@yahoo.com 

Rev. Peter C. Conroy Assembly 
P.O. Box 7940 
Lewiston, ME. 04243 
www.kofccouncil10019.com 
 
 

Al Viens 

Faithful Navigator 
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September         
Birthdays 

Birthday Member 
9/1 Reginald  Bouchard 

9/3 James W Moran 

9/7 Wesley A Newcombe 

9/8 Robert J Lemieux 
9/17 Philip W Rioux 

9/18 Kenneth T Blais 

9/24 Nathaniel A Instasi 

9/25 David R Robert 

9/27 Paul R Ouellette 

9/29 Stephen A Roy 

MAN CAN CREATE A MILLION DIFFERENT LAWS. 

BUT UNTIL WE FOLLOW THE TEN GOD GAVE US, 

NOTHING WILL EVER CHANGE! 

Don’t Wash Your Hair In The Shower! 
(It’s so good to finally get a health warning that is useful!) 

 

IT INVOLVES THE SHAMPOO WHEN IT RUNS DOWN YOUR BODY WHEN YOU 
SHOWER WITH IT…..A WARNING TO US ALL!!! 

  

 I don’t know WHY I didn’t figure this out sooner! 

 I use shampoo in the shower! 

 When I wash my hair, the shampoo runs down my whole body, and printed 
 very clearly on the shampoo label is this warning,  

“FOR EXTRA BODY AND VOLUME.” 

 

 No wonder I have been gaining weight! 

 Well, I got rid of that shampoo and I am going to start showering with  

 Dawn dishwashing soap instead. Its label reads, 

“DISSOLVES FAT THAT IS OTHERWISE DIFFICULT TO REMOVE.” 

 

 Problem solved! If I don’t answer the phone, I’ll be in the shower!!! 
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LINKS 

Link to POP Website: 

https://princeofpeace.me/ 

 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

LABOR DAY 

3 4 
Monthly      

Rosary 6pm  

Holy Family 

5 St Teresa 

Of Kolkata 

Lectio Divina  

6:30 OLR 

6 7 

8 9 10 Meeting 

HFCH 

Council 7pm 

Assembly 6pm 

11 12 

Lectio Divina  

6:30 OLR 

13 14  

Tootsie Roll 

Drive 

10 to 4 

15 16 17 18 19 

Lectio Divina  

6:30 OLR 

20 21 

22 

Autumn  

Begins 

23 24  
HFCH Officers  
Meeting 7pm 

25 26 

Lectio Divina  

6:30 OLR 

27 28 

29 30     
Coats for Kids 

Spaghetti  

Supper Oct 5th 

September 2024 

The Holy Family K of C lead a Rosary. Every  

Saturday at 3:25pm and Sunday at 10:25am 

before each mass @ Holy Family Church,  

Please Join us! 

https://princeofpeace.me/

